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Meeting called to order at 10:03 a.m. by President Jim Jensen 
 
Welcome Committee: Rhonda Denny introduced 1 new member, Susan Morgan. 
 
 Quilt Related Announcements: 

• Jim Jensen reported the fabric sales continue for the Cinder Sisters. 
• Moonlight Quilters are accepting sign-ups for the Quilt Show. 
• Gerrie Peterson announced the Pointless Sisters Annual Quilt Show will be at the 

Rincon Valley Regional Library in Santa Rosa from 5/7/18 through 7/14/18. 
• Joy McGoran announced the Sewing Room sale will be held on 7/5/18. 

Interested members may sign up with Joy. 
 
Committee Reports 
Block of Month: Cathy Conover introduced the May block: M is for Majesty. Jan 
Westerman and Janet Tonkin won the April blocks. 
 
Challenge: Elizabeth Marrs explained this year’s Challenge. The Challenge Quilt’s 
theme is Fires, Resilience, and Recovery. 
 
Community Quilts: Laura Barrett announced a gift card donation of $250 from Thrivent. 
This donation will go to the purchase of batting for Community Quilts. Dorothy Murray 
was the contact for this donation. 
 
Fair: Pam McVey announced the Sonoma County Fair Books are available. All entries 
will be done on-line. Fair Quilts will be on display from 7/16/18 through 8/16/18. 
 
Library: Sharon introduced new books. 
 
Opportunity Quilt: Diana Watson has packets of Opportunity Tickets available for 
members. 
 
Program/Workshops: Rhonda Denny announced the following Workshops: Sue 
Nichols will teach Ashley’s Basket in October. Paula Golden is scheduled to teach the 
August workshop.  Rhonda asked members to go to Paula’s website, 
www.paulagolden.com, and let her know what interests you. For example, Paula’s Cat 
and Feathered Star designs have caught the attention of some members. If you are 
interested in these or something else Rhonda would like to hear from you. 
 
Sew a Row: Sharon Oman and Genelle Voorhees showed examples of the recent Sew-
a-Rows. 
 
TSW: Jan Nilsen announce the next TSW will be Genelle Voorhees’ Quick Placemats. 
There will be kits available for those who wish to make placemats for Meals-on-Wheels.  
 
Fire Quilts: Mary Wood announced that 140 quilts have been donated to the North Bay 
Fire survivors. The committee is asking for volunteers to quilt the donated quilt tops. 
 
PIQF: Marsha McAlpin is accepting sign-ups for the 10/11/18 bus trip. 
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Show and Tell 
 
Final Announcements 
 
Name Tag Drawing: The winners are Linda Aylor and Barbara Cortelyou. 
 
There were 95 members and guests in attendance. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 10:50 a.m. 
 
Submitted by Janice Juul, Secretary 
 
 
 


